
 
 

Troubleshooting of the remote (E3 error): 
When E3 error appears on the display, one has to check if the remote is in working order. Approx. 
after 2 (max. 3) years it is necessary to replace the battery placed inside the remote. The remote is 
also the temp. sensor so it must be in working order. 
To replace the battery one needs to open the remote by means of the thin sharp tool (a thin knife 
e.g. – paying an attention to not to hurt oneself) 

Put the tool in along the longer side of the remote and try 
gently removing the lid. Next replace the old battery with 
the new one of the same type. Pay attention to the 
polarization. When done, shut the lid. If the remote works, 
the red LED blinks while pressing remote’s keys. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


